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To the Legislature:
| am writing to voice my opposition to HB-3063.

The majority of Oregonians believe in medical freedom and do not agree that vaccines should be
mandated according to polls conducted in 2015. | am one of those Oregonians that strongly believes that
we have the right to medical freedom.

Passing this bill reminds me of the Nuremberg Code. This code was created for a reason. Its purpose is
to protect citizens from ever being victims again yet Oregon will be putting its people at risk if this bill is
passed. Nuremberg Code number 1 states: The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely
essential.

As said by Evelyne Shuster, Ph. D. "This means that the person involved should have legal capacity to
give consent; should be so situated as to be able to exercise free power of choice, without the
intervention of any element of force, fraud, deceit, duress, overreaching, or other ulterior form of
constraint or coercion; and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the elements of the
subject matter involved as to enable him to make an understanding and enlightened decision."

This bill will take that right away. It's scary to think that our state of Oregon will allow this kind of medical
experimentation on people without consent and with a liability-free product. A product that causes
injuries. There are more vaccines required now than ever before and yet children are sicker now than in
past generations.

| vaccinated my two children until they both suffered vaccine injuries. That's when | started researching
vaccines and realized all the risks associated with them. When something has a risk there should be a

choice. | want the right to choose whether my children are vaccinated again or not. It should not be the
decision of the state.

The bill, if passed, would still allow for medical exemptions but that isn’t enough. It is up to the doctors’
discretion whether they are willing to grant the medical exemption. There isn’t a set of guidelines that
every doctor has to follow to grant an exemption. That means that those parents that deem it necessary
for their children to receive an exemption will have to go from doctor to doctor to find one that is willing to
write the exemption.

I know the requested changes to the bill comes from the desire to protect children. | encourage you to
focus your desire to protect children by demanding true vaccination safety studies and to make
manufacturers liable instead of taking parents’ rights away.

Concerned Constituent,
Shannon Shrock
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